Attention: Council of the Corporation of the Township of Tiny

| 5 ﬁ
Re:  Our concerns regarding the Amendment to expand and to re-designafe |

ECELVE D

JAN 2 b 2015

K.J. Beamish Construction Company Limited gravel pit from —
‘Rural’, ‘Environmental Protection IF', and ‘Mineral Aggregate Resource II’

designations to the ‘Mineral Aggregate Resources I’ designation.

We have lived at Lot 1189 Marshall Rd. since 1993.
Our existing water source consists of 2 aquafers. Until 2010, the flow of water was clear
and the quality and volume were good.

Since 2010, the flow quality and clarity of the water has deteriorated.

During the Site 41 investigation we were within the 3 Km radius of the site.
Therefore, our water sources where monitored and assessed by licensed hydro-

geologist. We have those documented results.

The only thing that has changed in the Area is the activity and development of

the Cedar Hurst Quarry. My husband and | have called and visited this Quarry yearly
to express our concerns to their attention that there activity was having a negative
impact on our water quality and supply and that they were not meeting the criteria and
conditions of their water taking permit. We were informed by the Quarry owner that our
water was not their concemn.

The Quarry does have obligation within their water taking permit as the permit holder,

if they are creating permanent interference in the water supply.



Attention: Council of the Corporation of the Township of Tiny

We are also requesting copies of the following documents:

Stage 1 and 2 Archaeological Assessment Report, dated May 2011, prepared
by The Central Archaeology Group Inc. and letter dated June 24, 2011 from the
Ministry of Tourism and Culture stating that the Ministry concurs with the
recommendations of the report that there are no further archaeological
concerns for the subject property;

Environmental Impact Statement and Natural Environment Level 1 and 2
Technical Report, dated September 20, 2011, prepared by The Lindsay
Environmental Group;

Hydrogeological Assessment, dated April 12, 2011, prepared by Alpha
Environmental Services Inc.;

Acoustic Assessment Report, dated July 2011, prepared by F.H. Theakston
Environmental Control Inc.;

Planning Report, dated February 2012, prepared by Les C. Selby Consulting
Services;

License Site Plans, dated January 31, 2012 and revised November 2014,
prepared by C.T. Strongman Surveying Ltd., including Existing Features Plan,
Operational Plan, Rehabilitation Plan and Cross Section Plan.

The reality is that the Quarry has been the only activity in the area. it is having a

very negative impact on our water and we want the extent of the Impact Identified.

We are looking forward to your response.
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Jake and Bonnie Pigeon.



